
 

Frederick County: Rich History, Bright Future 

Winchester Hall ● 12 East Church Street, Frederick, MD 21701 ● 301-600-1100 ● Fax 301-600-1050  

www.FrederickCountyMD.gov 
 

 

FREDERICK COUNTY GOVERNMENT 

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE                           

 

Jessica Fitzwater 

County Executive 

 

As the County Executive of Frederick County, I urge the committee to give HB 492 – Frederick County 

- County Employees and Volunteers - Criminal History Records Check a favorable report.  

HB 492 would allow for Frederick County Government (FCG) to conduct fingerprint-supported 

background checks on prospective and current employees that work with security sensitive subject matter.  

Currently, when FCG hires an employee who works with security sensitive subject matter, the Frederick 

County Sheriff’s Office conducts an extensive background check on this prospective employee. This 

current practice results in an increased workload for the Sheriff’s Office and often leads to significant 

delays in employment. While some security sensitive positions will likely still require an extensive 

background check process, fingerprint-supported background checks are a viable alternative that could 

accelerate the process of onboarding other employees.   

This legislation would reduce the burden on our Sheriff’s Office and allow for them to focus on their 

additional important work, including their own hiring needs. The Sheriff’s Office is supportive of this 

initiative, and their letter of support is attached below.  

Allowing for fingerprint-supported background checks would also bring Frederick County into line with 

other jurisdictions across Maryland that currently have this ability. While prospective employees at FCG 

are forced to wait weeks for their background checks to return, prospective employees in other 

jurisdictions are able to receive their background check results in a much timelier manner due to the use 

of fingerprint-supported background checks. By permitting FCG to use this background check process as 

well, we will be better equipped to compete in the employer market.  

Recruiting talent for roles in local government is challenging for an array of reasons. Hiring employees 

for security sensitive positions is both resource and time consuming and this legislation aims to alleviate 

one significant impediment to timely employment.  

Thank you for your consideration of HB 492. I urge you to advance this bill with a favorable report. 

_____________________________ 
Jessica Fitzwater, County Executive 

Frederick County, MD 
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